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OCTOBER 2012 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer

This term seems to have passed really quickly.  As always, life in school has been very busy.
Castle Toward Residential Week

Once again P7 pupils had a great time at Castle Toward with new experiences and challenges.  An additional feature this year was the ‘Daily Blog’ which was very popular with parents, informing them about some of the Castle Toward experience.  Thanks to P7 pupils who contributed to the Blogs and thanks to Mrs Mitchell who organised and coordinated this.
Scottish Learning Conference at the SECC – 20 September 2012
At the request of Education Scotland and at very short notice, Miss McColgan, DHT and I accompanied by three P7 pupils, Carys Mitchell, Brad Wildman and Rebecca Gilchrist, attended this conference and spoke at a seminar about Rights Respecting Schools and the Importance of Learners’ Voice.  We were asked to speak at this event due to previous work we had done with Education Scotland and the school’s good practice in this area.  I was really proud of Carys, Brad and Rebecca who had very little time to prepare, yet gave an outstanding performance.  They responded to questions like true professionals and were positively evaluated by delegates who attended the workshop.  Our three confident individuals contributed effectively and wrote this account for the newsletter:
Carys Mitchell, Rebecca Gilchrist and Brad Wildman took part in the Scottish Learning Festival 2012 at the SECC.  We went to the conference to speak about our Rights Respecting School (RRS) and school involvement of pupils which won us the RRS Level 2 Award.  It was a very exciting and educational morning for us, Miss McColgan and Mrs Macbeth.

We felt nervous at the start, but we are sure we did a great job.  We succeeded in delivering our presentation correctly, even at such short notice.  We are sure the message went out well to all the people who were there.

It was a very enjoyable morning with a treat of hot chocolate at the end!

Reading

Again, I make no apologies for promoting the reading habit.  Research reports that 22% of children state that nobody at home encourages them to read.  Support for children’s reading is crucial for future success and to quote the report:
“If pupils do not read outside of the classroom, there will be an impact on their potential achievement in reading and across the curriculum.”

Next week is our October holiday – a good time to encourage children to choose a book from the library or the bookshop and share in a reading experience together.
Primary 3.10 children are recognising the importance of reading for pleasure and at the same time developing reading and vocabulary skills as they work with their parents on a reading challenge.  I look forward to seeing the result of their efforts which is going to be displayed on their classroom wall.
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Box Tops for Books

We will be participating in the Box Tops for Books scheme again this session.  If your family eat Nestle cereals, please remember to tear off the token on the top of the box and bring it into school.  The scheme runs from now until 31 March 2013.  It takes as little as 10 tokens to get one book, so the more tokens we can collect the more books we will receive.  The collection box for tokens can be found at reception.  For further information, please visit www.boxtops4books.co.uk
Thank you for your support with this.

October Week Events in Community Libraries  (All events are free but ticketed)

Storytime Fun for 3 – 5 years:

Barrhead Library

Tuesday, 16 October 

11am

Mearns Library

Tuesday, 16 October

1.30pm

Giffnock Library

Wednesday, 17 October
11am

Clarkston Library

Wednesday, 17 October
1.30pm

Craft Sessions for 6 – 8 years:

Eaglesham Library

Monday, 15 October

11am

Thornliebank Library

Monday, 15 October

2pm

Meet award winning Author and Illustrator – John Fardell
 for 5 – 12 years:

Giffnock Library

Thursday, 18 October

11am

Mearns Library

Thursday, 18 October

1.30pm

Please don’t forget to get your free ticket.  A full list of Sports, Library and Arts events is available on the Council Website: www.eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk
Citizen of the Month Awards

This month’s award goes to Carys Mitchell P7.26, Rebecca Gilchrist P7.25
and Brad Wildman P7.28 for an excellent contribution to the Scottish Learning Conference where they shared our good practice in Mearns with educational representatives from across Scotland and further afield.

Congratulations 

Congratulations go to Raymond Watson on the birth of his second child, Sebastian.  Mr Watson has worked in Mearns Primary for some time and at present teaches Music one day a week and also works with Mrs Provan and Mrs Fingland developing the skills of our choir.

Well done to 
· Ross Cathcart P5.18 who gained his Black Belt at the Bushido Club in September.  He is one of the youngest students in Scotland to achieve this level.

· All the pupils who represented Mearns Primary School at the Scottish Schools Ski Championship Heats at Bellahouston Ski Centre last week. 

Mearns Team A



Mearns Team B

Adam Inglis

P5.15


Euan Inglis

P3.12

Ben Hodgson

P7.28


Fiona Forster

P7.26

Owen Vinter

P7.28


Callum Sharp

P6.22

Ruaridh Wong

P7.27


Ross Sharp

P4.14

2nd overall and through to Finals

1st in Novice Section and through to Finals
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Mearns Team C
Mark Hannah

P7.27




Brad Wildman

P7.28

Mitchell Wildman
P5.16

Sally Wildman

P7.26

2nd in Novice Section

The finals take place at Braehead on Monday, 12 November 2012 and we wish those taking part success!
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Good luck to 

· Clare Wallace P6.24, Jack Bell P7.27 and Zoe Wilson P6.23 who are representing the school at the Renfrewshire Area Schools Swimming Championships which are being held on Saturday, 27 October in Bellshill
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· P5, P6 and P7 pupils who are taking part in the Giffnock North AAC Cross Country Championships in Rouken Glen Park on Sunday, 21 October.
Baseline Assessment

Results of assessment recently completed by our P1 children will be available to share with parents following the October holiday.

Parent Council

Remaining dates for the Parent Council meetings this session are:
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Monday, 26 November 2012

Wednesday, 20 February 2012

All meetings start at 7pm.
Thursday, 18 April 2013

Thursday, 30 May 2013

A letter will be sent home by the Parent Council Chair.  We hope some parents will be able to respond to the request for new members at particular 
                                         stages in the school.
Learning Visits

Learning Visits are being made this month to classes to evaluate our work and children’s learning experiences in Mathematics.  

Many pupils take part in learning dialogue groups following the learning visits.  This gives pupils an opportunity to talk about their learning, what aspects they enjoy or find difficult and ways in which they think we can improve the learning experience for them.  They will also be asked about skills learned.

ERC Modern Language Review

Last week and this week, I have been a member of an Authority Review Team looking at teaching of Languages across East Renfrewshire schools and also pupils’ experiences across some nurseries, some primaries and all secondary schools.  This week one of the two small teams spent a day in Mearns Primary observing French being taught in both school and nursery, speaking to pupil groups and also meeting with a group of teachers.
The day went very well and they were very impressed with the pupils they met, both in the quality of their spoken French and also with their confidence and knowledge about learning.
At the end of this exercise a general report will be shared with all ERC schools.
Nut Allergies

I would like to remind you that Mearns Primary is a “nut free” school as we have a number of children who have severe allergic reactions to nuts and products containing nuts.
Looking Ahead
· Parents’ Evenings 
Tuesday, 6 November 2012 

3.30pm to 6.30pm

Thursday, 8 November 2012

4.30pm to 7.30pm

Letters detailing appointment times will be issued by Friday, 26 October 2012.

· School Book Fair

Our annual Book Fair will take place from Monday, 5 November to Friday, 16 November 2012.  A letter will be issued detailing the timetable of class visits to the fair following the October 
holiday.  We rely on the help of parent volunteers to assist with the day to day administration of the fair and would ask if you are in a position to help, even for one hour, that you contact Mrs Susan Weymes, Office Manager.  You do not need to be disclosure checked to help with this event.
· Rag Bag
The next whole school Rag Bag collection will take place on Friday, 23 November 2012.
Issued with this newsletter:

· Holiday Arrangements 2013 – 2014

ERC Education Department have issued the holiday details for next session and a copy is enclosed with this newsletter for your information.

· Analysis of Meet the Teacher Evaluation

October Holiday

School closes today, Thursday 11 October at 3pm for the October holiday and reopens on Monday, 22 October at 9am.
Yours sincerely

Ann Macbeth

Head Teacher

